Florida Department of Environmental Protection
Office of General Counsel

Memo

To:  Trina Vielhauer, Jonathan Holtom, and OGC File
From: Ronni Moore, Asm@j General Counsel

Date: December 3, 2009
Re:  Tampa Electric Company vs. DEP; DEP Permit No. 0570039-039-AV; OGC No. 09-3796

On October 16, 2009, the Department issued its notice of intent to issue a renewal Title V air
operation permit, permit no. 0570039-039-AV, to the Tampa Electric Company (TECO) for its Big -
Bend Generating Station, located in Hillsborough County, Florida. TECO requested and was granted
an extension of time to file a petition for hearing on the intended permit through November 30, 2009. |

TECO neither requested a further extension of time nor filed a petition by close of business on
November 30th. There being no further matters to consider, the Department’s file in this matter is

closed.



